HS2 16th November 2022

We published today information regarding some road closures near Greatworth. A link to the works notice is available here:
 
AWN-Notice-of-overnight-road-closures-Sulgrave-Road-and-B4525-Welsh-Lane-December_2022-.pdf (hs2.org.uk)
 
In early December, we will be carrying out a series of topographical surveys along the B4525 Welsh Lane and Sulgrave Road.
· A section of Sulgrave Road will be closed overnight, 8.00pm to 6.00am, from Thursday 1st December to Tuesday 6 December 2022.
· A section of the B4525 Welsh Lane near Greatworth will be fully closed in both directions overnight from 8.00pm to 6.00am, from Monday 5 December to Tuesday 13 December 2022.
· Partial lane closures will also be in place on the B4525 at the junctions with the A43 near Brackley and A422 near Banbury, overnight from 8.00pm to 6.00am, from Monday 5 December to Tuesday 13 December 2022.
The wider partial closure area, will involve a ‘Road Closed’ sign and barrier across part of the road, at the A43 and A422 junctions with the B4525. This is to reduce the flow of non-local traffic on the B4525, which is often from either Banbury or Towcester areas, reaching the full closure zone near Greatworth and needing to divert along narrow village roads.
Traffic travelling in either direction along other sections of the B4525 will not be affected and access to the B4525 from all side roads will be available.
 
Best regards
 
 
Simon Davis
Engagement Manager
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